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Countryside on Lake Anna Board of Directors Meeting

03/11/07

10:00 AM

43 Tomahawk Circle

Bill Malthouse, the President, called the meeting to order about 10:15 A.M.  EDT. Other officers attending were: Vice President, Chris Townes, Treasurer, Tom Nyman, and Secretary, Nancy Malthouse.  John (Army) Burroughs was also present.  Steve Jenkins and Joe Madigan were absent.  A quorum was on hand to conduct business.

Old Business


Prior Board Meeting Minutes from December 10, 2006

Nancy Malthouse, the Secretary, read the minutes.  Tom Nyman corrected the secretary’s minutes report on the COLA Association Reserve Study maintenance costs from the December minutes.  Tom said we don’t need to do the study every five years; “The Association needs to do a Reserve Study, and update it every five years.”  Army moved to accept the minutes as amended.  


P.O.A. Packages & Deed Transfers – Status


Army said he didn’t have any status on POA Packages; that he hadn’t sent them out to anybody recently.  Tom mentioned we had received a check for $75.00 for Bill Hayden’s lot.  (Army said he had sent them the POA Package.)  Tom said he had notified the real estate agency that the new owner’s obligation was not necessarily fulfilled by the $75.00 because we may raise the dues. 

Tom said the new owner of Lindy’s house needed a spare key and Frank Potts lost his key so Army said he would have to get some more keys made in Richmond.   


Treasurer’s Report
Tom said the data for 2006 is final and can be distributed to the membership.  Tom handed out two sheets: the 2007 Budget Summary and the Reserve Study for approval by the BOD this year.

After approval, the 2007 budget should be mailed to the membership with the newsletter.  

Tom pointed out that data in the Contingencies budget line item accounted for eight lots that had not paid their dues.  He and Bill also discussed the fact that the budget line item for the boat ramp is $15,000 so that won’t leave anything in the Reserve Account for planned maintenance in the future until more funds accrue in that account. 

 
Long Range Strategic Plan - Status


Steve Jenkins was not present and no report was submitted on the Long Range Strategic Plan (LRSP) update status.

Community Issues, Junk Cars - Status


Joe Madigan was not present and no report was submitted on Community Issues and status of Junk Cars.

Review COLA Meeting/Action Schedule/Agendas, Newsletter, Bylaws, Directory Opt Out Notices, Dues Mailing (Due April 19, 2007) 

Bill said he didn’t get the Newsletter out and the Long Range Strategic Plan (LRSP) didn’t get updated, but we did get the Reserve Study nailed down and Tom wrote up an article on the Reserve Study.  Bill said he would come up with some words for the Newsletter about the boat ramp being everyone’s favorite issue on the LRSP.



Bill asked the BOD if there was any objection about sending the Newsletter, Directory Opt out Notices, Revised Bylaws and Dues Mailing as one mailing.  There was no objection.  Bill said he would like to get the Newsletter out by the 21st of March if possible.  

(Secretary’s note: the Dues Mailing did not include the Newsletter, or Revised Bylaws.  Opt Out Notices were

Part of the dues assessment return data.)

General Membership Meeting (GMM) – May 19, 2007 2pm 



Board Elections – at GMM








Tom Nyman, Treasurer; 




Army Burroughs, 




Joe Madigan 



Board Expansion +2






      

Nominees



Paul and Elizabeth Godoci




Gary and Eva Schatz




Keith and Chris Yarnall




Michael and Lentyn Meyers (recently eligible)

Tom said he talked to the new owner of Lindy’s house on lot 17 (Joseph and Susan Holter). Joseph and Susan Holter should be included on our list of potential Board Members.

Next Board of Directors Meeting – June10, 2007 Time, 10 AM at Chris Townes’ House. 

New Business

Reserve Study Committee Report


Tom said we left the Reserve Study Meeting with a lot of data.  He tried to come up with a plan for funding what needs to be maintained or replaced.  Tom said he based the spreadsheet’s initial maintenance data on 2008, ran the spreadsheet out to CY 2100 and made two assumptions: 1) money in the Reserve Account would only be spent on maintenance, and 2) that no improvements would be included such as a gazebo.  To fund required boat ramp maintenance this year, the analysis requires increasing dues to $100.00/yr. The BOD members unanimously approved accepting the Reserve Study Report. 

Bill asked to BOD if they wanted to continue to advertize for more bids on the boat ramp maintenance or if they wanted to accept the bid from Affordable Backhoe.  Tom said the current bid is very favorable.  Chris moved to accept the existing bid and Army seconded the motion.  In the discussion, Bill also said we need to do something for the members to help get support for the Association.  The BOD agreed unanimously to proceed. 


Review Budget for FY07 and set dues amount

         


Nancy moved that the dues be increased to $100.00/lot.  The BOD agreed unanimously to increase the dues to $100.00 yearly/lot.  Tom mentioned we need to work on other improvements in the LRSP too, so $100.00 seems justified.  Bill said he would include the member’s top three survey items in the Newsletter.  Tom said he would negotiate the Contract with Affordable Backhoe.  Bill suggested we put up a notice that the ramp would be unavailable during construction.  Army agreed to do the sign.  Nancy moved to give Tom the authority to negotiate the contract for the Boat Ramp maintenance this spring with Affordable Backhoe.   Bill said he would loan COLA up to $2000.00 if Tom needed the money to obligate the Corporation for the contract. 

Late Dues Payment Fees 

Tom said we need an operating process written and approved by the BOD for assessing Late Dues Payment Fees.   Bill agreed that this process was needed because it was tied in with the dues increase.  Bill volunteered to write up the process and send it around electronically so the BOD could approve it electronically and then we could include it with the Newsletter.  

Bill said the Secretary could note that Bill is obligated to get the process draft out within the next week so the BOD could act on it and he could put it in the Newsletter before the dues notices needed to be sent out in a couple of weeks.

Bill asked if he was going to upset Jeff Garnet by describing the Late Dues Payment Fee in the Newsletter.  Tom said he didn’t think so, because we already said in our correspondence with Jeff that we recognized that technically he didn’t need to pay dues because this lot is still owned by the developer.


Fees for Other Covenant Violation Categories

Bill asked Tom if he could suggest a general approach to fees for other Covenant violations.  Tom suggested we need to list different categories of Covenant violations that are discussed in the Bylaws that we want to put fees against and suggest appropriate fees for each category.  Tom said procedures and fees for covenant violations for Associations covered by Property Owner’s Association of VA (POAVA) Act are all described in the State Codes.  We could use that as a guide.  Tom also suggested that we start creating fees for other categories by listing things members get upset about such as lot owners storing junk cars on their lots and living in trailers on their lots prior to building a house.

The BOD spent some time discussing the POAVA, and its ten steps for qualifying COLA for coverage.  The general consensus was that we should wait to start working on qualifying COLA for coverage under the POAVA.

The BOD also decided we should defer working on the process for other Covenant Violation fees until we get through with the other stuff on our plate such as: 

· Finalizing the draft LRSP

· Community Newsletter

· Lot Owner Directory

· Maintenance/Replacement Priority List

· Reserve Study 

· Boat Ramp Maintenance efforts

· COLA Dues Increase

· BOD efforts to develop a process for assessing Late Dues Payment Fees 

Army mentioned he had a few topics on his list.  1) He said the deed transfer fee is $23.00.  2) He summarized Schatz and Meyers are working on getting their deed transferred to COLA.  3) He also mentioned a tree that is down and a buoy that appears to be loose and needs to be taken care of.
Fall Picnic – 9/8/07 @ 2PM  



The meeting adjourned at 12:30

Respectfully, 

Nancy S. Malthouse, COLA Secretary
� The formal process adopted for assessing fees for late dues payment for dues renewal for FY2007 will be documented in the minutes for March 16, 2008.
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